
Welcome to Zeta Pod 
  
Zeta Pod would like to welcome students and their families to our pod for the 
2021-22 school year!  We are excited to work with you!  There will be four 
teachers in Zeta Pod this year.  Mrs. Black will be your Science teacher, Mrs. 
Hannem will be your Math teacher, Mrs. Illies will be your Language Arts 
teacher and Mr. Merschman will be your Geography teacher! We look forward 
to meeting each and every one of you, as you come to the Bemidji Middle 
School for your final year before high school.  We are going to have an awesome 
year! 
 
Below you will find a list of items you will need for your pod classes: 
  
Items to bring to your team room or teachers:  
(We do many projects where these items will be used) 
Box of Colored Pencils  4 Boxes of Kleenex 2 Glue Sticks 
Box of Markers   Box of Pencils  
   
Items to bring for individual use: 
Pens (blue or black)      pencils   
2 (or more) Highlighters    2 (or more) red pens 
Folders (one for each class)    4 (or more) notebooks  
2 Journaling Notebooks-for S.S. & LA  2 (Black) Expo Markers 
 
Optional: 
Box of Ziploc bags (snack or gallon size) Trapper Keeper 
Box of Food Coloring    Container of cornstarch 
Empty Fuji film canisters                        Package of plastic spoons/forks  
 
If you have questions please feel free to email any of the pod teachers: 
Science:   Mrs. Black      denise_black@isd31.net 
Language Arts:  Mrs. Illies     nora_illies@isd31.net 
Math:   Mrs. Hannem kyla_hannem@isd31.net 
Social Studies:  Mr. Merschman  bill_merschman@isd31.net 
 
 
Enjoy the rest of your summer break and see you soon!!! 


